November 6, 2017

Chancellor Cecil Staton East Carolina University 105 Spilman Building Mail Stop 101

Dear Dr. Staton,

On November 6, 2017, the ECU Lab School Advisory Board adopted the following resolution for your consideration. Details are provided as an attachment.

RESOLUTION 1: Adoption of revisions to the ECU Lab School Policy Manual for the following policies:

- 2.007 Registered Sex Offenders (revisions align with legislation and Pitt County Schools policy)
- 10.107 ECU Lab School Admission/Enrollment (revisions align with revised Lab School legislation)
- 10.209 School Uniform and Appearance Policy (revisions align with Pitt County Schools policy)
- 10. 212, 10.212-P, 10-212-X Student and Parent Complaints and Grievances (revisions align with ECU policy)

Thank you for your consideration of the attached resolution. If you approve the resolution as presented, please sign and return this letter.

Sincerely,

Laura Bilbro-Berry, EdD

Laura Billo Berry

Secretary, ECU Lab School Advisory Board

Cc: Dr. Christopher-Locklear, Chairperson; Dr. Grant Hayes, Dean, COE; Toni Grace, Assistant University Attorney

APPROVED:

Signature

Date